## **City Council – Action Request Form** May 21, 2019 Date: To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council William L Royston, Recreation and Parks Director From: Tasha Logan Ford, Assistant City Manager **Council Action Requested:** Resolution to Name the Gymnasium at the William C. Sims Sr. Neighborhood Center, East Ward Strategic Focus Area: Service Excellence Strategic Objective: No Strategic Plan Action Item: No **Kev Work Item:** No **Summary of Information:** The Recreation and Parks Commission, at their May 7, 2019 meeting, received a request from Council Member Annette Scippio, East Ward, to name the Gymnasium at the William C. Sims Sr. Neighborhood Center "The Ben Piggott Gymnasium" after former employee Benjamin Piggott who retired after more than 30 years of service to the City of Winston-Salem. Please see the attached letter. As required by the City Council adopted policy on the naming of City-owned buildings and facilities, the advisory body overseeing the facility, in this case the Recreation and Parks Commission, supports a resolution recommending the Gymnasium at the William C. Sims Sr. Neighborhood Center be named "The Ben Piggott Gymnasium".

Action

**Against** 

Approval

**Committee Action:** 

CDHGG 5/21/19

Unanimous

Committee

Remarks:

For